FIRST UNITARIAN SOCIETY IN NEWTON

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

JANUARY 6, 2010

Council Members in attendance: Jeannie Chaisson, Alan Cody, Carla Erb, Laurel Farnsworth, Pat Rohan, Kim Shanks

Also attending: Fran Clancy, Mr. Barb Greve, John Nichols

We now have co-chairs for the Fellowship Dinner. Arline McCormack and Kate Thibeault will be the co-chairs for this very important event to kick off the Annual Budget Drive.

Pat advised the Council that we still need co-chairs for the Annual Budget Drive to replace David Morocco and Linda Rinearson next year.

There will be a meeting with the former Church Council on January 16 to review the new governance structure and how it is working. 

The Council reviewed the draft Board Guidelines on the Budget Process. The general feeling of the Council was that the Guidelines should work fine. There was one suggestion that they be labeled as a working document which can be amended as needed once we have more experience working with the Guidelines.

There was discussion on how the Finance Committee would be presenting its long range budget forecast to the Board and Council. There is concern about the need for the Finance Committee to make multiple presentations of the same information. The topic will be discussed at the upcoming Board meeting.

On behalf of the Building and Grounds Committee, Laurel presented a proposal on the use of the remaining funds in the Building and Grounds Major Maintenance budget. Because of a series of fortunate circumstances, many items in the original Major Maintenance budget of $50,000 for the year came in under cost or had alternative funding sources. As a result, there will be $17,364 in leftover funds. Laurel proposed that the Council vote to use $8,622 of these funds for some miscellaneous items related to the new meeting space in the basement. The Council voted to approve this request.

Laurel also presented a further proposal to use $8,500 from the Major Maintenance budget to expand the planned renovation of the Children’s Chapel. Laurel indicated that there is an anonymous donor willing to donate another $13,300 or so to fund the total cost of renovations, subject to approval of acceptance of the donation. While the Council determined that approval of this request exceeded our authority, the Council did vote to recommend that the Board approve this request from Building and Grounds.
Alan reported on FUSN’s mid year balance sheet. He indicated that a balance sheet would be prepared as of the end of each November and May. 

He further indicated that there were still some adjustments which were needed before the November 2009 balance sheet could be finalized. Because of the way FUSN has historically accounted for things, for example, spending on the building, we will not have a balance sheet which totally complies with accounting principles. 

Mr. Barb Greve presented a proposed policy on the use of Images of Minors. The policy requires the execution of a parental or guardian consent form before use of the pictures of minors on the website, list-serve, etc. The RE Council will take on the task of seeking the necessary approvals. The Council approved the policy on the Use of Images of Minors.
There was discussion about the desirability of having a Committee Fair. The Council concluded to bring up this topic at the January 16 meeting with committee chairs. 

There was then a discussion about a policy for cancellation of services when the minister is either unavailable or the service is lay led. The Council voted for a policy that the minister will normally decide on when to cancel Sunday services because of inclement weather. If the minister is not available or it is a lay led service, then the Chair of the Board of Trustees will make that decision. If the Chair of the Board of Trustees is not available, then the Chair of the Operations Council will make the decision. There is presently a process in place that the staff follows when services are called off. So whoever decides to cancel services needs to advise the staff, who will then do what is needed. The Council adopted this policy on Cancellation of Services with the caveat that it had no authority to bind the Chair of the Board, so the policy is contingent on concurrence of the Chair of the Board. 

There was a brief discussion of adopting a policy on leasing FUSN space for events that could be considered controversial. It was concluded that this was a topic that should be considered by the Board of Trustees.

Carla is working on a project to create a system to organize policies adopted by the Board or Operations Council and to put them on the website where everyone can find them. This should help to create records of what policies have been adopted and provide a reference for those who need policy guidance on issues. 

The Greater Boston Interfaith Organization (GBIO) has approached various individuals at FUSN for meetings to discuss what the GBIO does and how FUSN can become a member. Various members of the Board and Operations Council will be meeting on January 17 to discuss a more coordinated response to the GBIO initiative. 

There was some discussion about the need to meet with the congregation to discuss the new governance structure and how it is working. The general consensus was that it is premature to do so and we should wait until later in the year. 

